
COVID-19 UPDATE: Immigrant Visa Appointments in Canada
Canceled

By Elizabeth M. Klarin

March 18, 2020 | IMMIGRATION
Our office is receiving reports of immigrant visa appointments in the U.S. Consulate in Montreal being canceled. It is
likely that the updated policy of canceling immigrant visa appointments will be implemented Canada-wide, and
possibly at U.S. diplomatic posts worldwide in areas where operations are being impacted by COVID-19. 
 
While this is not confirmed on the U.S. Department of State’s U.S. Embassy and Consulate in Canada web page yet,
we have confirmed that clients have received emails stating that appointment(s) at the Consular Section Montreal
were canceled. The email also directs clients to the official U.S. Department of State Visa Appointment Service (for
Canada) webpage to reschedule, but no visa appointments appear to be available at this time. Our office believes
that no visa appointments will be rescheduled until normal processing and scheduling resumes. It is likely that
individuals whose interviews are canceled due to COVID-19 will either be notified when they may attempt to
reschedule or be rescheduled automatically once normal operations resume.
 
This follows news yesterday that nonimmigrant visa appointments would be canceled and services suspended for
the indefinite future, and news earlier today that U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services is also suspending all in-
person field office services—including interviews and naturalization ceremonies—across the U.S. through at least
April 1, 2020, to combat the spread of COVID-19. 
 
Please check back on this blog for ongoing updates as COVID-19-related chances impacting cross-border travelers
and visa applicants are announced and implemented. 
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Disclaimer: The information in this post is provided for general informational purposes only, and may not reflect the current law in your jurisdiction.

No information contained in this post should be construed as legal advice from our firm or the individual author, nor is it intended to be a substitute

for legal counsel on any subject matter. No reader of this post should act or refrain from acting on the basis of any information included in, or

accessible through, this post without seeking the appropriate legal or other professional advice on the particular facts and circumstances at issue

from a lawyer licensed in the recipient’s state, country or other appropriate licensing jurisdiction.
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